## Peekskill CSD PTO Committee Report Form

Submission Date: 9/18/2017 Month & Year: September 2017

Committee: Advocacy

Items Requiring a Vote:

None

Items Requiring Discussion:

None

## **Updates:**

- We are encouraging people to attend the sessions hosted by BOCES to gain further insight into what parents and other citizens of Peekskill most want to see in a Superintendent. There is a survey on-line for those who can't attend in person.
- We posted on Peekskill Moms, Peekskill Parents, The Peekskill Community Network and Peekskill Pride with a condensed version of the information needed. We are open to other ways to push this information out.
- We met with all the teachers and staff of the PCSD on August 31<sup>st</sup> to advocate for teacher involvement in the PTO and to ask for financial support on an individual level. This plea was followed up by a one-sheet distributed after the meeting.
- Margery Rossi and Marisa met with Mary Foster (Interim Superintendent) and Robin Zimmerman (Asst. Superintendent of Business) to talk about foundation aid, and advocacy efforts this year. It was a great meeting- Robin has a lot of helpful information already compiled. We are meeting again on Monday, October 2nd at 6:30 pm in the conference room in the administration building so that Robin can share the information pertaining to our district, and together we can develop a targeted plan of action.